
MEETING ANNOUNCEMENT 
The next meeting of the Senior Statesmen of Virginia will be held on  

Wednesday, November 9, 2016, 1:30 – 3 p.m. 
at the Senior Center, Inc., 1180 Pepsi Place 

 

Policing Issues In Albemarle and Charlottesville 
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The mission of SSV, a nonprofit, 
nonpartisan, educational and advocacy 
organization, is to enable seniors to 
identify and articulate their viewpoints on 
the issues affecting all citizens of Virginia, 
to encourage knowledge of and active 
participation in the legislative process of 
government, and to disseminate 
information about the social, 
governmental, and educational institutions 
that offer support and assistance. 

Albemarle County Chief of Police Ron Lantz and Charlottesville Chief of Police Al 
Thomas Jr. will address current policing issues including traffic concerns, staffing 
levels/shortages and gangs. 

The program will be moderated by SSV Vice President Rich DeMong and is free and open to the public. 

Albemarle County named Ron Lantz as chief of police ef-

fective June 1, 2016.  Chief Lantz served as Albemarle’s deputy 
chief of police where, since 2012, he assisted the chief of police 
in planning and directing the many activities of the Albemarle 
County Police Department including providing supervision for 

115 of the 129 sworn officers in 
the functional areas of patrol, 
traffic, school resource, crime 
prevention, and animal con-
trol.  In addition, Chief Lantz was 
responsible for leading the imple-
mentation of the County’s Geo-
graphic Based Policing initiative 
which was launched 2012.  
  

Prior to joining the Albemarle 
County force, Lantz completed 
his career with the Fairfax County 
Police Department by serving as a 
district station commander where 
he was responsible for 155 offic-
ers providing police service to 
125,000 residents. While with 

Fairfax County, Lantz received the Departmental Meritorious 
Commendation, the Departmental Meritorious Action Award, and 
the Departmental Meritorious Service Award.  
  

Lantz received his Bachelors of Science from the University of 
Charleston with a major in Organizational Leadership. He suc-
cessfully completed the Key Executive Leadership Certificate 
Program from American University and is currently enrolled in 
courses geared towards a Master of Science with a focus on 
Criminal Justice and Public Administration from Liberty Univer-
sity. Lantz is also a graduate of the DEA Drug Commander Acad-
emy, the FBI National Academy, and the Virginia Association of 
Police New Chief / Deputy Chief School.  

Alfred S. Thomas Jr. was appointed Charlottesville 

chief of police effective May 23, 2016. 
 

Chief Thomas served as chief of police for the City of Lexing-
ton, Virginia, since 2010. During his time in Lexington, he has 

directed a number of major initi-
atives, including operational 
reorganizations, upgrades to 
emergency communications in-
frastructure, implementation of 
mobile data terminals and digital 
in-car camera systems, and ex-
panded outreach to city youth 
with the implementation of mul-
tiple programs including a junior 
police academy, police summer 
camp, and a regional high school 
internship program. 
  

Upon his appointment to chief of 
the Charlottesville Police, he 
was cited for his experience, 
interpersonal skills and leader-
ship abilities.  

 

Prior to his time in Lexington, Chief Thomas spent 20 years 
with the Lynchburg Police Department working in varied roles 
with increasing command responsibility. From 1985 until 1990, 
he proudly served in the United States Air Force, attaining the 
rank of staff sergeant. 
 

Chief Thomas was chair of the Rockbridge Regional Law En-
forcement Command Board, vice-president of the Rockbridge 
Area Housing Corporation Board of Directors, is a member of 
the National Organization of Black Law Enforcement Officials 
and the Virginia Association of Chiefs of Police, and serves on 
the Board of Directors for the Rockbridge Area YMCA.  



 

Membership in the SSV is open to all past and present citizens of the Commonwealth of Virginia.  Join now!  Annual dues are just $20.00.  
Mail your check in the amount of $20.00 (payable to “SSV”) to Senior Statesmen of Virginia, P.O. Box 6591, Charlottesville, VA  22906.     
Telephone:  434-806-4474.  E-mail:  jimp@videoprovirginia.com 

 

Please visit our website at:  www.seniorstatesmen.org/ 

Senior Statesmen of Virginia  
P.O. Box 6591 
Charlottesville, VA  22906  

In case you missed the October 17 meeting: 
 

Liz Palmer, Chair  of the Albemar le County Board of Supervisors and Tim Keller, Chair  of the Albemar le County Planning 
Commission, provided a presentation on “Taxes, Growth and Our/Albemarle County Quality of Life.” 

 

In her opening remarks, Ms. Palmer observed, “Anyone who has lived here for the last decade or longer has 
witnessed the population growth of our area and has felt the effects. Many enjoy our beautiful countryside and 
the fact that we can drive just a short distance outside of town and be in the rural areas. This is possible because 
of the growth management practices of the last 30 + years and hard development lines established in 1980 
which Tim will talk more about later. Others complain that this growth management plan holds back business 
and thereby hurts people’s ability to make a living. They also believe it is driving up land prices and making the 
county increasingly unaffordable. Then there are higher taxes which is a negative impact not always directly 
associated with growth. Our talk will concentrate on what local government can do to balance these competing 
concerns. What kind of economic development can help with the budget without stoking growth.” 

 

Ms. Palmer and Mr. Keller covered three discussion points:  1. Does growth pay for itself? That is, do the local 
taxes paid by the average family in a single family home cover the costs of services provided by local 
government?  (Spoiler alert:  No! Growth does not pay for itself).  2. Does local government possess the tools to 

mitigate the negative impacts of growth on our taxes, environment, and quality of life? (Another spoiler alert: Yes, but ultimately will 
need state help and tax reform).  3. Can urban infill and redevelopment help us maintain our Albemarle County quality of life in the 

face of population growth and increased property taxes?       
 

Ms. Palmer turned over the presentation to Mr. Keller to address the third point.  His answer:  the Albemarle 
County Growth Management Plan is successful. The rural is still rural. Development is primarily directed to the 
growth areas.  The growth areas warrant focus through continued and refined economic and land use planning 
and urban design. 
 

One of Mr. Keller’s major takeaways:  “This quick trip through planning history brings us to today.  Would 
some folks like to see more development, and less controls?  Of course.  Would others like to see little or no 
change?  Albemarle County’s growth management approach provides a reasonable middle ground.”  The 
current rural areas policy has proven effective.  
 

You can listen to the entire presentation on:  http://www.cvillepodcast.com/category/senior-statesmen/ .   
                                                                      
Photos courtesy of Dan Gould, Charlottesville Podcasting Network 

Mark your calendar  
 

Wednesday, December 14:  annual business meeting just prior to the 1:30 p.m. program, “Unpacking the 2016 
Presidential campaign and election,” with Democratic and Republican consultants. 


